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27 February 2009

Dear Peter

S38 Highway Adoption Arrangements

Thank you for seeing Tony and myself on 24 February.

We said at the meeting that we would comment on the report you had intended to take to the bilateral meeting on 6 February but which is now taking place on 9 March.  Our tracked comments are contained in the email Tony recently sent John Disley.

Notwithstanding that our comments will be incorporated in your revised bilateral report and we hope your cabinet report on 21 April, we would like this letter to be made available to your decision makers so that they are aware of Cherwell’s views on the future S.38 arrangements.  In writing this letter I am fully supported by Cherwell’s Members.

Although clearly a Highway Authority function we see the construction and adoption of new streets as much more of a development control matter than a transport matter.  We believe there are very strong links between it and the planning process which would suffer if the agency were withdrawn.  This would apply to both the Planning Policy and Planning Control processes in which both our Authorities have significant stakes.

Moreover, the highway adoption function serves to underpin and make more viable other essential technical services provided by Cherwell.  Losing it would materially compromise Cherwell’s ability to deliver effective land drainage and related services to their current high quality and which are highly valued by Cherwell’s population.  It would also impact on our being able to deliver effectively those parts of our capital programme which are construction related.

Cont/d…

I would very much appreciate this letter being put before your Cabinet before it makes its decision on 21 April so that the matter can be considered in its full context.

Yours sincerely

John Hoad

Strategic Director

Planning, Housing and Economy

Copy to:
Councillor Michael Gibbard

